
Social Committee General Meeting -- October 9, 2017
Members Present:  Arlene Smith, Cathy Sirocky, Maria Derbyshire, Deb Kirsch, Cheryl Monaco,
Mary Seymour, Barbara Gibson, Enid Lobel, Lorraine Narducci, Jean Wahlers, Rhonda Galvin,
Bernadette O’Connor.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Arlene Smith, at 7 p.m.

Treasurer’s Report:  Cassie is away.  There is no report this month.

Minutes:  Maria Derbyshire made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 11th

meeting.  Jean Wahlers second.  Motion approved.

Bite Before Bingo – Arlene stated that Maureen Kelch retired and Peggy and Jack Seydow,
MaryLou and Peter Flahive, and Vera Noll have volunteered to take over.

2018 Social Committee update – Arlene reported that 4 positions were available for next year.
Five persons responded to her RAP flyer and one person has dropped out.  So, all four persons
were approved by the Committee and their names will be submitted to the CAB for final
approval.

Activities/Events:

 Longwood Gardens:  Deb reported that on 9/15 a bus of 54 people went to see the
Gardens and the light show.

 End of Summer Party 9/16/17 – Jean and Lorraine reported that there were 106 persons
attending.  Food provided by Our Town Caterers.  Four baskets were raffled and
proceeds from the raffle and a small profit totaling 394.70 was given to the Good
Neighbor Fund.

 Speaker Series – 10/15/17 – Enid reported that Bruce Hustis will be speaking on “How
PA got its shape.”  2 p.m. Sloan clubhouse

 Flu Shot Clinic – 10/23/17 – Cathy is still waiting for paperwork from Rite Aid and will
send out to community prior to the 23rd.

 Mugs n Muffins – 11/1/17 – Maria reported that a RAP flyer went out with information
about this event and sign up is Wednesday, October 11th .

 Craft and Hobby Fair – 11/12/17 – Dave Lowe/Kathy Flaherty who reported that there
are 18 exhibitors.  There will be a Team meeting on 10/23 for those who signed up to
help.

 Holiday Party – 12/3/17 – Kathy stated that the menu will be similar to that of last year
which everyone seemed to enjoy.  There is a new DJ this year and Rivercrest has raised
their prices slightly.  Dinner price will be $60 pp.

 Progressive Dinner – Arlene Coar stated that the dinner will be April 21, 2018. Since
Linda Coleman is no longer the Chairperson of this event, the committee will be doing
this collaboratively.



CAB Liaison: John Kerns reported that the cupola on the Sloan clubhouse roof is being
repaired.  The CAB is almost finished working on the budget for 2018.  Outside Limited was
awarded the contract for Landscaping and Snow Remove for 2018.

Facilities Committee Liaison – Mary Jane Doyle – no report

A motion was made to adjourn at 7:15 p.m.  Motion approved.

Maria Derbyshire, Secretary


